
 January 8, 2009 
 

 
 

 
James Owczarski, 
Common Council Administration Manager 

City Clerk's Office 
Room 205, City Hall 

City of Milwaukee 
 
Dear Mr. Owczarski: 

 
 The City of Milwaukee negotiating team and Milwaukee District Council 48, 

AFSCME, AFL-CIO, have executed a Memorandum of Understanding relative to 
implementation of a binding grievance arbitration award.  
 

We request that a file be open for a resolution approving the Memorandum between the 
City of Milwaukee negotiating team and Milwaukee District Council 48, AFSCME, 

AFL-CIO, implementing a grievance arbitration award. Further information will follow.  
 
  Sincerely, 

 
 

 
  David A. Kwiatkowski 
  City Labor Negotiator 
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